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Brothers, 
We are at the end of the 
summer vacations and 
should be ready to dedicate 
time to improving our spiri-
tual lives.  As often happens, 
we tend to spend less time 
on our souls and more on 
our pleasures.  Please try to 
attend Mass more often and 

to pray the Rosary on a daily basis.  The time 
you take to do these things will pay you back 

more than you can imagine. 

With the start of the school year we must 
drive more carefully and remember that chil-
dren don’t always pay proper attention to traf-

fic.  Their lives depend on your good habits. 

Thanks to Mike Purtill for all the work he has 
done so far for the King-of-Crab Feast.  With 
Irene arriving at the same time of the Crab 
Feast we had to make a decision to postpone 
the event.  Because of his organization and 
planning, we were able to contact all those 
who made reservations and reschedule the 

event!! 

As you may be aware, the St. Leo’s Annual 
Picnic will be held on Saturday, September 
10th from 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM next to Provi-
dence Hall.  This is a change from previous 
years when the event was held on Sunday.  
Each of you is needed to help prepare and 
serve the food and drink to the parishioners of 
St. Leo’s.  Father Whitestone has promised a 
full program of events for everyone.  The 
Council will hold the Annual Soccer Challenge 

and Free Throw Contests during the picnic. 

Remember that the Family Breakfast will re-
turn (after our two month hiatus) on Sunday, 
September 18th.  We are back to our full 
menu of made to order omelets, bacon, sau-
sage, home fries and all the trimmings.  Please 
bring your family and friends to an excellent 

meal. 

I pray that all of you will remain in good health 
and ask that you remember our sick and de-

ceased members in your prayers. 

A lot of things happen during the summer 
months even though we only have one meeting 
in July and one meeting in August.  The diligent 
efforts of our brother Knight’s and their fami-
lies keep things running throughout the sum-
mer.  I would like to recognize the “above and 
beyond” efforts for a couple Knights and their 
families.  Because of for his participation at all 
four nights of Movies Under the Moon, Dan 
Fleming is our Knight of the Month for July. 
Family of the Month for July is awarded to John 
& Virginia Berg, for their work in preparing the 
recruitment display that is used in the Church 
vestibule and at other events where we can 

recruit new members. 

Knight of the Month for August goes to PGK 
Michael Purtill  for all his work in chairing the 
King-of-Crab Feast. And the additional work 

that comes with rescheduling an event.  

Family of the Month for August is awarded to 
Al and Linda Leightley for their work on a vari-

ety of Council programs. 

Fraternally, 

Greg Skorupski 
Grand Knight 
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KingKingKingKing----OfOfOfOf----Crab FeastCrab FeastCrab FeastCrab Feast————

Rescheduled Rescheduled Rescheduled Rescheduled     
Due to Hurricane Irene’s 
untimely arrival in our area 
on the day of  the sched-
uled Crab Feast, and the 
potential for severe 
weather damage, Chairman Mike Purtill 
made the decision to postpone the event. 
 
It is now scheduled for: 

Saturday, September 24 !!! 



Vivat Jesus, Brothers! 

After a long, hot summer, it’s time to get 
ready for the Council’s busy season!  As 
the days turn cooler and the leaves get set 
to change, we will have plenty to keep us 

busy. 

The biggest event we have coming up in 
September is the Parish Picnic on the 10th.  

Once again, Brother Tim Tilson has volunteered to head 
up the Council’s effort to support the Parish during the 
picnic.  Lot’s of help is always needed, so please come to 
the picnic on the 10th and spend an hour or two lending a 

hand. 

Another big event in September is the Oktoberfest 
hosted by Brother Herb Zimmerman and his wife Linda 
Baringhaus.  Herb and Linda, out of the goodness of their 
very generous hearts, have hosted this event for many 
years at their home.  This year, they have decided to 
move the venue to our newly refurbished Council home.  
I want to express my thanks to Herb and Linda for the 
many great meals, and refreshments, they’ve provided me 
and my Brother Knights over the years.  While not offi-
cially a Council activity, this is one event I especially look 

forward to each year! 
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Amish Trip date has been set for Thursday September 22.  We have 
schedule the bus to leave the St. Leo’s School side parking lot at 7:00 AM 
returning about 7:30 PM.  The cost of this trip is $60.00 which includes a 

substantial lunch, farm tour and shopping. Call Ann Todd (703-352-2724) if you are interested in coming along. 

Atlantic City Bus Trip—Tropicana is the destination for another fun trip to Atlantic City’s Tropicana Casino.  The 
trip being planned by Flo Hogan (703-280-2343) costs $45.00.  Trip includes bus fare, free lunch at the Tropicana and 

more.  Call Flo right away and make your reservations. 

Wine & Cheese - October 18 is the date set for this year’s party.  All Knights and their ladies are invited to attend.  

Look of additional details in next month’s newsletter. 

Craft Fair - the Columbiettes are busy planning for the Craft Fair that will be held on Sunday, October 23. If you or 
someone you know might be interested in renting a booth at the fair, please contact Linda Baringhaus at columbi-
ettes6292@yahoo.com.  A lot of help will be needed to ensure we are able to pull off a successful Craft Fair.  If you can 
assist in any manner, whether before the event or the day of, please contact the Columbiettes who will be coordinating 

all of our volunteers for the event. 

Women’s Day of Reflection is in the planning stages for early Advent.  Details will be published in the church bulletin 

as well as the Knights of Columbus newsletter. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for September 20 at 7:30 pm in the Providence Hall. 

All wives of Knights are Columbiettes and are more than welcome to join us at our monthly meetings or at any of our 
other events.  Meetings during the renovation period for Providence Hall will generally be held the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month at 7:30pm in the St. Mark Room in the Old Parish Hall.  If you would like more 
information or would like to be placed on the email distribution list to be kept to update with meeting 

and our events, please contact Linda Baringhaus at 703-385-9455 or lindamb3510@yahoo.com. 

Columbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ Corner    

We will also be holding our usual events in September: the 
Food Drive on the 10th, 11th, 24th, and 25th; the Open 
House on the 10th and 11th; Bingo at the Nursing Center 
on the 12th; Adopt-A-Spot on the 17th; Family Breakfast on 
the 18th.  These are all great opportunities to lend a hand 
without necessarily committing a lot of time.  Please contact 
me at dpurtill@gmail.com if you can spare an hour or two 

and need some details. 

While I’m very excited to be moving into our busy season, 
this September is the 10th anniversary of the terrorist at-
tacks of September 11th.  As our Worthy Grand Knight 
indicated in his message to us this month, we should all 
make an extra effort to pray more often.  I suggest that we 
all take some extra time this month to pray for those who 
lost their lives in those horrific attacks ten years ago; for all 
those who serve to keep this country safe, both in uniform 
and as civilians; and, for those who harbor hatred in their 
hearts (and I mean not only “them”, but “us” as well) that 

they may experience a true conversion through God’s love. 

Dan Purtill 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Dan Purtill 

Deputy Grand Knight 



Nursing Home Bingo— This is Fun! 
   Each month the council runs a bingo game for the sen-
iors at the Fairfax Nursing Center.  
Brothers and their families are encour-
aged to meet on Monday, September 
12 at 6:45PM to run bingo for the resi-
dents.  We should be finished by 
8:15PM.  What a wonderful opportu-
nity to give the most valuable gift—
your time and love. Call Bob Bilko at (703) 359-6824 to 

volunteer.  

Rosary to End Abortion —  
On Saturday, August 13, there were 
11 brother knights and one mascot 
who prayed the rosary outside the 
abortion clinic on Eaton Street. IT’s 
WORKING!!! Our efforts have 
borne fruit. One of the two 
abortion clinics on Eaton Place 
has closed its doors.  Lets keep 

up the effort!!  
We will again meet at 8:00 A.M. on Saturday September 
10 to pray the rosary.  It doesn’t take too long to pray the 
whole Rosary, and is a great way to start your day.  Come 

join us, and bring the whole family. 

St Leo’s Parish Picnic—on 
Saturday, September10th 
The Parish Picnic is planned for SATUR-
DAY, September 11.  Tim Tilson, this 
year’s (and last year’s) chairman is always 
looking for people to work the grill, serve 
the food, drinks, ice cream, cotton candy, 
beer, etc.  If you can help out on that day 

there are 2 shifts.  Call Tim Tilson at 

703-273-9436. 

Oktoberfest Coming September 17           
—Mark the Date 
The annual Zimmerman-Baringhaus (two good German 
names) Oktoberfest party is planned for Saturday, Septem-
ber 17,  Mark the date.  All brother Knights and their fami-
lies are invited to attend.  Look for the flyer in this news-

letter. It will be at the KofC Hall. 
 
Crab Feast—Rescheduled 
This years King-of-Crab Feast has 
been rescheduled to Saturday Sep-
tember 24.  We have an exciting 
event every weekend in September 
starting wit  Labor Day, Parish Picnic, 
Oktoberfest and NOW the rescheduled King-of-Crab 

Feast 

Installation of Officers—Start of a Great 
Year 
The Installation of Fr. Diamond Council #6292 Officers for 

2011-2012 was held on Tuesday July 26, 2011 at 7:30pm  
Immediately following the 7:00 Mass celebrated by our 

Chaplain, Fr Wagner. 
 
After the Installation ceremony, a reception was held with 
the new officers, fellow Knights and their families.  As usual, 
everyone brought various dishes to share and the council 
provided the roast “beast” and a ham.  Grand Knight Greg 
Skorupski cooked the meats for us this year.  It was a grand 

evening with nearly every officer in attendance. 
 
Knights of Columbus (Providence) Hall  
Rededication Held July 16 
The Rededication of the recently renovated Providence Hall 
occurred  following the 5:00 P.M. vigil Mass on Saturday July 
16th, 2011.  Many people are confused because we call it 
Providence Hall sometimes and the K of C Hall at other 
times.  When Council #6292 was initially chartered, we 
were chartered Providence Council #6292, and the hall was 

named “Providence Hall”.  
The rededication was performed by Bishop Loverde's repre-
sentative, Father Frank Ready and our Pastor (and past-
Chaplain) Fr Whitestone.  Father Ready is the associate 
state chaplain for the Virginia State Council of the Knights of 
Columbus.  Following the rededication there was a recep-
tion in the hall consisting of a catered (by our own Chef 
Kevin) event with gourmet finger foods, Thelma Billy’s lum-
pia, and assorted beverages (an open bar).  The ceremony 
was further enhanced by our 4th Degree Honor Guard.  
Pictures from this event can be found later in this newslet-

ter on Page 8. 
 

Parish Picnic Woodpile is Ready - 
Thanks to the hard work of Tim Tilson, Chris Wieczorek 
(new member), Herb Zimmerman, Tom Hogan—and Tom’s 
slamming 10.5 hydraulic log splitter, we now have a huge 
pile of wood ready to fire up the grill at the Parish Picnic on 
September 10.  
The effort was 
accomplished in 
the nick-of-time 
just before hurri-
cane Irene hit the 

area.   
 
Thanks guys. 

Council News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & Events    
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Use Food Cards to Buy Presents (Gift Cards) for your Loved Ones — A Great 

Deal for Everyone !   
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. 
Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak—703-978-6137 or 
email—ZLRN01@aol.com for information.  Available at the Old Parish Hall every weekday at 3:00 

PM or at meetings.  
 
How does it work?  Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shop-

pers Food Warehouse, and 4% for Safeway).  We sell them to anyone at face value.  If you, your family, friends or 

neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds. 

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, 
Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, 
Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy,  Blockbuster, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased 

using Safeway Scrip.  Win –Win 

Knights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families Honoredededed    

Family of the Month 

July 

John & Virginia Berg 

 

Family of the Month 

August 

Al and Linda Leightley 

Knight of the Month 

July 

Dan Fleming 

 

Knight of the Month 

August 

Mike Purtill 

Newsletter Deadline 
In order to ensure timely delivery of the newsletter, the deadline for submissions to The Lookout is the 15h of the 
month prior to when you want your information published.  Early submissions are appreciated.  You can send your info 

to Herb Zimmerman at herb2777@yahoo.com or call him at 703-385-9455. 

Rescehduled—2011 King-of-Crabs  
FEAST 

Saturday September 24 
6:00 PM 

K of C Hall 
(Everyone Welcome!!) 

 

$30—Adults with RSVP 
     $40—Adults no RSVP 
 
$10—Kids and Landlubbers 
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Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t 

work 
 
Do you know anyone whose life has been drastically 
changed by the recent recession and economic downturn?  
With unemployment numbers rising, (the jobless rate was 
9.1 percent in July 2011), it’s very likely that someone in 
your immediate or extended family or group of friends is 
facing financial uncertain now. With this uncertainty, there 
is a real possibility that you (or your spouse) could lose 

your job or change employers. 
 
Too many people have often relied on group term life 
insurance as their only safety net. Often, this insurance is 
an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The exis-
tence of this coverage might convince someone that a 

personally owned life insurance policy is not necessary. 
 
Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t work. This 
way of thinking should be a thing of the past for many 
reasons. Most forms of group life insurance are limited in 
amount, which may be tied to salary or some other 
benchmark. These numbers are often capped, and this cap 
may be dangerously low for your family’s actual needs. In 
fact, without a detailed needs analysis, any employer-

provided coverage may be completely unrelated to needs at 

death. 
 
In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost 

always reduced, sometimes dramatically, when you retire. 
 
With the possibility of these changes on the horizon, you 
could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your 
health has changed (which it has and will as you age), you 
might also find yourself unable to secure individual protec-

tion. 
 
While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the 
need for individually owned life insurance.  I’ll be happy to 
meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so 

you’ll know exactly where you stand. 
 
I’m at 703-450-6100 or Dennis.Riley@kofc.org.  Call me – 

let’s talk. 
 
Dennis Riley, FICF, CSA 
Field 

Agent 

Fraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  Message  

Welcome to Father Robert Wagner Our New Chaplain 
 
I believe most of you have found our new Chaplain Father Robert Wagner to be an asset 
to Father Diamond Council.  What most you don't know is his background.  Father 
graduated from the University of Maryland with a Bachelor of Science and a Master's De-
gree in Mechanical Engineering.  His first position was as a Project Engineer with a com-
pany engaged in the Maritime Industry.  This was followed by a position as Senior Engi-

neer, for over seven and a half years, with a company in the Defense & Space Industry.   
 
He left the private sector in August of 2003 to enter Mount Saint Mary's College and re-
mained there till the end of the 2005 school year.  He then attended the Pontifical Gre-
gorian University in Rome from the fall of 2005 to the close of the 2008 school year.  In 
the fall of 2008 he entered the Pontifical University of Saint Thomas Aquinas, also in 
Rome.  After his ordination to the priesthood in June of 2009, he returned to St. Thomas 

for his advanced degree.  As you can see by his background, Father has an awareness of what goes on in the secular world 
and is better able to help us to improve our lives as Knights and members of the Church.  We have much to be thankful 

for having Father Wagner as our Council Chaplain 
 
I am one up on all you because I first met Father at Mount Saint Mary's in 2004 when I discovered that I knew his mother 
and two of her brothers when we grew up together in Pennsylvania.  We have a lot to be thankful for that we have Father 

Wagner as our Chaplain.  
 
GK Greg Skorupski 
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2nd 

Reading

Month of 

Event/ Charity Event/Charity Adv/Exp Amount

Sep-11 Sep-11 Tepeyac Family Center Exp 750.00$       

Sep-11 Sep-11 Premies Today Exp 200.00$       

Sep-11 Oct-11 Fall Festival Adv 500.00$       

Sep-11 Oct-11 RSVP Exp 500.00$       

Sep-11 Nov-11 Christmas Trees Adv 15,000.00$ 

Sep-11 Oct-11 Concessions-Craft Fair Adv 200.00$       

Oct-11 Nov-11 Feed Homeless-ThanksgivingExp 250.00$       

Oct-11 Nov-11 Thanksgiving Baskets Exp 1,000.00$    

Oct-11 Nov-11 Spagetti Dinner Adv 200.00$       

Nov-11 Dec-11 Christmas Party Adv 300.00$       

Nov-11 Dec-11 Feed Homeless - ChristmasExp 250.00$       

Nov-11 Dec-11 Christmas Baskets Exp 1,000.00$    

Dec-11 Jan-12 St. Leo's School Exp 250.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 Little Sisters of the Poor Exp 200.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 Dominican Retreat HouseExp 200.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 Boy Scout Troop 1113 Exp 250.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 Women's Choice Exp 100.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 Tepeyac Family Center Exp 750.00$       

Dec-11 Jan-12 March for Life Exp 450.00$       

Jan-12 Feb-12 St Valentines Day Adv 500.00$       

Jan-12 Feb-12 Shepherd's Center Exp 200.00$       

Jan-12 Feb-12 3rd Degree Adv 300

Feb-12 Mar-12 Pancake Supper Adv 100.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 All Saints Auto Raffle Adv 500.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 Feed the Homeless-EasterExp 250.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12  Bishops Lenten Appeal Exp 300.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 Bishop O'Connel - Natl RTL OratExp 200.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 Little Sisters of the Poor Exp 400.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 VKCCI Exp 500.00$       

Feb-12 Mar-12 St Patrick's Day Party Adv 500.00$       

Mar-12 Apr-12 Magic Night Adv 500.00$       

Mar-12 Apr-12 Outstanding Youths Exp 100.00$       

Mar-12 Apr-12 Easter Food Baskets Exp 1,000.00$    

Mar-12 Apr-12 Senior Citizen Day Exp 400.00$       

Mar-12 Apr-12 RCIA Exp 500.00$       

Mar-12 Apr-12 Easter Bunny Exp 150.00$       

Mar-12 Jun-12 Grand Knight's Ball Adv 1,000.00$    

Apr-12 May-12 Pig Roast Adv 500.00$       

Apr-12 May-12 Antigue Auto Show Adv 500.00$       

Apr-12 May-12 Hospice of Nova Exp 50.00$          

Apr-12 May-12 Poor Clares Exp 200.00$       

Apr-12 May-12 Fr. Veger School Fund Exp 250.00$       

May-12 Jun-12 Scholarships Exp 3,000.00$    

May-12 Jun-12 Officer Installation Exp 300.00$       

May-12 Jun-12 Movies Under the MoonAdv 300.00$       

May-12 Jun-12 Steak Night Adv 500.00$       

Jun-12 Jul-12 CRAYON FOR KIDS Exp 100.00$       

Jun-12 Jul-12 Officer Installation Exp 300.00$       

Jun-12 Jul-12 KCIC Adv 165.00$       

Jun-12 Aug-12 St Leo's Red Ribbon CampaignExp 100.00$       

Jun-12 Aug-12 St Vincent DePaul Exp 400.00$       

Jun-12 Aug-12 Crab Feast Adv 500.00$       

Proposed Event Advances and Expenditures for 

Fraternal Year 2011-12

First Readings— Expenditures and 
Charities  
 

The 2011-2012 Budget has been developed 
and the major programs and donations have 
been planned for the year.  According to our 
bylaws, all major expenditures (over $500) 
require a first and second reading prior to 
voting for approval.  Many of the 
expenditures are for standard programs that 
the Council conducts every year. Feed the 
Homeless, Thanksgiving, Christmas and 
Easter food Baskets, Scholarships, etc.  
Because we often only have one business 
meeting a month (the other meeting is often 
a degree or a social meeting) the finance 
committee will make the first “motions” for 
all of the following budgeted major 
expenditures at the Council meeting on 
September 13. These expenditures will be 
“held over” until the appropriate time of the 
council year. They will then be brought up as 
“Old Business” items at the business meeting 
prior to when the expenditures are planned. 
At that time they will be voted on for 

approval. 

Earthquake and Hurricane Irene—Minimal Damage to Providence Hall 
When we rededicated the newly renovated Providence Hall we never thought it would come under attack by “Mother 
Nature” as severely as it has this year.  On August 23 we experienced the largest earthquake since the 5.8 quake in 
1897 (in south west Virginia).  Five days later we were threatened by Category-1 Hurricane Irene, which narrowly 
missed the Fairfax area but did severe damage with wind, rain and tornados to the entire 
Atlantic Coast of the United States.  We had severe rain and high winds (over 50MPH).  
Providence Hall faired well from the Hurricane but the earthquake did some damage to 

the ceiling (see pictures). All damage has been repaired. 
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All Knights 

This Year’s Location is behind Providence Hall 

REDSKIN GAMES AT THE HALL 
 
Join us watching the tribe muddle thru another season.  All Wel-
come—Family, friends, prospective members or just Redskin 

Fans. 
 
ALL GAMES— Peanuts and other crunchables free. All beverages at Warden Posted 

Prices. Coffee and Tea free 
 
ONE PM GAMES— Menu above with  hot Nacho Cheese added on free list. Hot Dogs 

and Hamburgers at cost. Warden Beverages as posted. 
 
FOUR PM GAMES— Hot Meal with trimmings provided at reasonable price. Hot Dogs for kids,and, everything on 

above Menus. 
 
NIGHT GAMES— Peanuts, Munchies and Beverages Only 
 
Special Events will be announced via E-Mail and at Meetings. Families and guests welcome. Special 
rules for Giant and Cowboy fans.  Special rules for Eagles fans will be verbal because of illiteracy 

problem.  Special rules posted in newly renovated Rest Rooms. 
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Knights of Columbus Hall 

Rededication 

Chef Kevin and Thelma Provided 

Gourmet Food for the  Event 

State of VA  Officer Officers also 

attended 

Moving Rededication Ceremony with 

4th Degree Honor Guard 

Happy and Excited Hall Manager, John 

Judge, Enjoying the Special Evening. 

Top Shelf Beverages Were 

Served 
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Semi-Annual 

Council 
 Audit 

Semi-annual Audits of 
the Warden, Scrip and 
Council Funds were 
conducted by  the 
Council’s Trustee’s for 
the period of January 1 
to June 30 2011.. Re-
cords of all these ac-
tivities were scruti-
nized and were in bal-
ance. The Warden’s 
records showed a 
profit of $149.60 for 
the period which was 
transferred to the Fi-
nancial Secretary. 

A physical count of the 
scrip (Food Certifi-
cates) was done and 
balanced with the re-
cords of the scrip man-
ager and the financial 
folks. Scrip sales during 
period was $17,065 
($15,965 in Council 
sales and $1100 in 
School sales). Profit for 
the period was $790.95 
of which 30% is the 
school share. School 
sales have slowly 
dropped off over time. 
We must put more 
effort into increasing 
sales in that market 
area. 

The Council’s financial 
records were reviewed 
and were in balance. 
The funds are well 
managed and the finan-
cial well being of the 
Council is healthy. The 
net worth of the 
Council is $91,753. The operating fund is at $37,328 of which $4266 is in checking and the remainder is in interest bear-
ing CD’s. The Building Fund currently stands at $40,242 and the Right to Life account has $4,333 both accounts are 
invested in CD’s. Council income for this audit period was $73,916, expenses were $173,436 of which $92,271 was 
expensed for the renovation and restoration of Providence Hall. 

Our current membership is 353 compared to 346 at the end of the last audit period. We have 29 members whose due 
are in arrears for a total of $1,739 
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Crab Feast 

1800—KofC Hall 
3rd Deg@Mt 

Vernon 
Food Drive 



Officers 
Grand Knight Greg Skorupski   703-978-8280 
Chaplain   Fr. Robert Wagner  703-273-5369  
D Grand Knight  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Chancellor  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Treasurer  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Lecturer   TBD 
Financial Sec.  Al Botticelli   703-278-0379 
Recorder  Carlos Jaramillo   703-385-0064 
Advocate  Bill Weich   703-307-9163 
Warden   Jeff Stevens  703-868-5333 
Inside Guard  John Cesarini  703-865-4955  
Outside Guard  Patrick Kiechlin  703-978-4028 
Outside Guard  David Todd, Jr   703-352-2724

  
3yr Trustee  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
2yr Trustee  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
1yr Trustee  Stephen Kehoe   703-591-6813 
Program Directors 
Programs  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Church   Dave Todd Jr   703-463-1499 
Community  TBD 
Council   TBD 
Family   Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Youth   Bill Weich  301-527-1207 
Committee Chairmen 
Charity   Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Admissions  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Retention  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Vocations  Matt West   703-359-4652 

Budget & Fin.  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Hall Mgt   John Judge   703-385-3804 
Frat. Benefits Dennis Riley   703-450-6100 
Insurance  TBD 
 
Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd   703-352-2724 
Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
  Jac Cerny   703-255-9484 
Car Raffle Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Ent’ment Books  Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Joe Monnin  703-266-9741 
Food Drive  Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Fourth Deg.  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Gray Ghosts  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
KCIC   Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
KOVAR   Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 
Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip   Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Fraternal Prayer   
 Contact  Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 
Email Updates Hank Urban  703 591 9244  
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Football Quotes—that have everyday mes-
sages…. 
 

"The man who complains about the way the ball 
bounces is likely to be the one who dropped it." 

Lou Holtz / Arkansas 
"I make my practices real hard ...... because if a 
player is a quitter.....I want him to quit in practice, 
not in a game." 

Bear Bryant / Alabama 
"There's nothing that cleanses your soul like getting 
the hell kicked out of you." 

Woody Hayes / Ohio State 
"Always remember .....Goliath was a 40 point favor-
ite over David." 

Shug Jordan / Auburn   
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